Scituate Board of Health Meeting Minutes Monday, January 31, 2022 Zoom 6:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mr. Doug Whyte Chairman

Ms. Karen Conley BOH Member Ms. Kelly Roche BOH Member

OTHERS PRESENT:

Mr. Andrew Scheele, Director of Board of Health

Ms. Joan Schmid, Assistant Director of Board of Health

6:00 MEETING CALLED TO ORDER/ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA

Mr. Whyte called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Acceptance of the Agenda - A motion was made by Mr. Whyte and so moved by Ms. Conley with all in favor of accepting the agenda and opening the meeting.
Roll call vote Ms. Conley Yes, Ms. Roche Yes and Mr. Whyte Yes

SCHEDULED ITEMS

Discuss/Vote: Septic System Design Hearing- 129 Glades Road, Morse Engineering Co, Inc., representing homeowner, request for installation of a septic system requiring local upgrades/variances

Ms. Conley made a motion to grant upgrades/variances

Pending Conservation Commission approval and engineer's satisfactory revisions to the plan to address if any Board of Health administrative review comments.

Roll call vote Ms. Conley Yes, Ms. Roche Yes, Mr. Whyte Yes.

Discuss/Vote: Septic System Design Hearing- 13 Hawthorne Road, Morse Engineering Co, Inc., representing homeowner, request for installation of a septic system requiring local upgrades/variances

Ms. Conley made a motion to grant upgrades/variances

Roll call vote Ms. Conley Yes, Ms. Roche Yes and Mr. Whyte Yes.

NEW BUSINESS

OLD BUSINESS

DIRECTOR'S REPORT

January 31, 2022

15 sets of plans under 45 day review

Waiting on 13 as built plans

5 waiting for Engineer revisions

9 waiting Conservation review

22 in failure

So we are starting to see the covid cases in town come down.

We are still at a 16% positive rate over the last two weeks.

The Town is 84% vaccinated. Shots are still available at local pharmacies.

We continue to work closely with all of the departments and businesses in the town to answer questions about ever changing I % Q requirements.

Scituate BOH has done several Booster clinics leading up to the Christmas and New Years,

I think close to 250 at the senior center. We are not currently planning to do any in the near future.

We gave out close to 500 flu shots this season and still have some available.

Permit eyes is up and running and if you ask me it went very smoothly.

I had nothing to do with it, Joan and Theresa along with the vendor did all of the heavy lifting.

Any trouble shooting was fixed by them, I can't say enough.

OTHER BUSINESS

Administrative Invoice Approvals

The board reviewed and approved the invoices.

Motion made by Ms. Roche to approve invoices

Roll call vote Ms. Conley Yes, Ms. Roche Yes and Mr. Whyte Yes

Meeting Minutes.

The board reviewed and approved meeting minutes for September 23, 2021 and October 13, 2021 Motion made by Ms. Conley to except meeting minutes Roll call vote Ms. Conley Yes, Ms. Roche Yes and Mr. Whyte Yes

Adjournment

Mr. Whyte made the motion to adjourn meeting Roll call vote Ms. Conley Yes, Ms. Roche Yes and Mr. Whyte Yes 6:30pm.